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Ministry of Education 

Capital Policy and Programs 
Branch 
900 Bay Street  
19th Floor, Mowat Block 
Toronto ON  M7A 1L2 

Ministère de l’Éducation 

Direction des politiques et des 
programmes d’immobilisations 
900, rue Bay 
19e étage, Édifice Mowat 
Toronto ON M7A 1L2 

2012: SB17 

MEMORANDUM TO: Superintendents of Plant  
School Business Officials 
Secretary-Treasurers of School Authorities 

FROM: Nancy Whynot 
Director, Capital Programs Branch 

DATE: July 3, 2012 

SUBJECT: Condition Assessment Program Update 

On June 29, 2012, VFA Canada purchased Altus Capital Planning and the Ministry’s 
contract for the Condition Assessment Program, with the Ministry’s approval. 

In accepting the assignment of the contract, VFA Canada has agreed to support all the 
deliverables of the Conditional Assessment Program.  

VFA Canada, based in Burnaby, British Columbia, has clients such as the Ontario 
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care, Infrastructure Ontario, a variety of universities 
and colleges, and the British Columbia Ministry of Education. For these clients, VFA 
Canada offers a mix of services, including asset management software and facilities 
asset management and planning services.  

Highlights: 
· VFA Canada’s purchase of Altus Capital Planning was completed June 29, 2012. 

· Boards will see no significant changes as a result of the change in ownership.  

· The Ministry will provide an update in the fall.  

Ownership Transition 



The Condition Assessment Program is a priority for the Ministry because it provides 
high-quality data on the condition of education facilities, assists boards and the Ministry 
in meeting accountability requirements, and supports effective school board renewal 
and infrastructure planning. The Ministry recognizes that continuity, consistency and the 
preservation of data are critical to the program’s success.  

As a result of the change in ownership, boards should notice few changes: 

· Access to and support for the TCPSTM asset management database continues, 
with no disruption of service. 

· Condition assessments continue.  

· Key contacts remain the same. 

In the months ahead, the Ministry will work with VFA Canada to review ongoing 
program implementation. The Ministry expects to provide an update to boards in the fall. 
The Technical Advisory Committee of school board staff continues to advise the 
Ministry on program implementation.  

Key Staff Contacts 
Key contacts for the Condition Assessment Program remain the same, although some 
email addresses have changed: 

Overall program management: 
Sonila Salillari: (416) 234-4205 or ssalillari@vfa.com 
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Lisa Kirshner: (416) 234-4240 or lkirshner@vfa.com 

Katia Taillefer (bilingual): (416) 234-4238 ktaillefer@vfa.com 

TCPSTM: 
Sazan Bimo: (416) 234-4201 or sbimo@vfa.com 

TCPS Support Line: 1 (877) 333-3537 or (905) 953-9948 ext 2517 

Condition Assessments: 
Margarita Alcantara-Hernandez: (905) 415-6331 or Margarita.Alcantara@stantec.com 

Norman Lobo: (905) 415-6387 or Norman.Lobo@stantec.com 

Sharlaine Faas: (905) 415-6334 or Sharlaine.Faas@stantec.com 

Users will be notified if the webportal address www.edu-altus.com changes in the future. 
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If you have questions about the Condition Assessment Program, please contact 
Mathew Thomas, Capital Programs Branch, at (416) 326-9920 or 
Mathew.P.Thomas@Ontario.ca. 
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Sincerely, 

Original signed by: 

Nancy Whynot 
Director, Capital Programs Branch 

cc: Directors of Education 
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